
 

WSCC is an arm’s length government agency responsible for administering the Workers’ Compensation Acts, Safety 
Acts, Explosives Use Acts, the Mine Health and Safety Acts, and associated Regulations.  

Together, with our partners, the WSCC provides services to almost 40,000 workers and 4,000 employers across the 
Northwest Territories and Nunavut. We process over 3,000 claims and conduct over 1,000 inspections annually to 
ensure the safety of Northern workplaces. The WSCC is unique in Canada as it is the only workers’ compensation 
organization in the country to insure workers across more than one province or territory. We proudly offer services in 
the official languages of both territories. 

 
 

Media Release 
 

New President and CEO to Lead Workers’ Safety and Compensation Commission 
 

Yellowknife, NT (Tuesday, August 7, 2019) - David Tucker, Chair of the Governance Council 
of the Workers’ Safety and Compensation Commission (WSCC), is pleased to announce the 
appointment of Debbie Molloy as the new President and Chief Executive Officer of the WSCC 
for a five year term, effective Monday, August 12, 2019. 
 
“Debbie Molloy has a fantastic blend of skills that will help drive the WSCC forward,” says 
Tucker. “She’s a proven leader and I know her talents, passion, and vision make a great 
addition to our organization.” 
 
Molloy brings over 25 years of progressive executive leadership experience. She has extensive 
experience in health services and the energy sector, with a strong background in strategic 
planning, occupational health and safety, and organizational effectiveness. 
 
Molloy most recently served as the Vice-President of Corporate Services for Eastern Health, in 
St. John’s, where she provided senior leadership to an organization with 13,000 employees, 750 
physicians, 2,200 volunteers, 900 students and serving a population of 300,000. 
 
Following the departure of Dave Grundy in May, Kim Collins Riffel served as the Interim Acting 
President. 
 
“Kim has kept our organization steady over the last four months, and has helped ensure a 
smooth transition in leadership. Her insight and reliability were invaluable during this evolution 
period, and we thank her for that,” said Tucker. 
 
As per the Workers’ Compensation Act, Section 101, the President is appointed by the 
Governance Council, who undertook a national search to look for an individual to help move the 
strategic vision of the WSCC forward and continue advancing the safety culture of the North. 
 
The WSCC oversees operations in both the Northwest Territories and Nunavut, with offices in 
Yellowknife, Inuvik, and Iqaluit. 
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